Winfarthing Parish Council

Minutes

of the meeting held on Monday 4™ July 2022 at 7.30pm

Members Present:-
Chairman Eric Cole, Lynne Rogers, Jim Collins, Lorraine Tinkley, Peter Frost, Lucy kemp.

In Attendance

Barry Duffin County Councillor

James Easter District Councillor

6 members of the public

Sonya French deputy clerk Diss Town Council
Ellie Cole-Broatch

Apologies for Absence
William Cole

Approval of the Minutes:-
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 6" June 2022 were read and approved by those
present and signed by the Chairman.

To receive declarations of interest on items on the agenda
None

Finance:-

Bank Statement £3813.19

Payment for Norfolk Parish Training & Support for the whole Council £325.00 and Clerk invoice of
£634.65 was proposed for payment by Jim Collins seconded by Peter Frost and agreed by those
present, as there is 3 months support from NPTS it was agreed to access this for the new clerk for
training.

Planning Application.
None

Clerks Position

Peter Frost proposed that Ellie Cole-Broatch be offered the position of clerk, this was seconded by
Lucy Kemp and agreed by those present. Ellie agreed to take on the position from the 1% August, the
present clerk will assist Ellie as and when needed after the initial hand over.

A contract of employment will be given to Ellie.

Culverts.



The Chairman continues to contact the water management team monthly they have now indicated
that traffic lights will be needed as the culverts are by the road before the survey proper is
conducted.

Speed Watch
Peter Frost has 8 volunteers plus Colin Sutton who volunteered during the meeting, they will all be
sent 2 forms per person to fill in and sent to Safety Camera Partnership in Norwich.

Electric Vehicle Charging Points.
Because of the short time in which to register an interest the clerk registered on behalf of the
council and the village hall committee.

Correspondence.
All correspondence has been sent to the Councillors as they received by the clerk
The Parish Partnership Scheme for 2023/2024 will be discussed at the next meeting.

Pylons.
A planning application was received by South Norfolk from National Grid.

Deal Farm.

A new application has been received by South Norfolk 2022/1108, this reduces the amount of
manure and feed stock going in to the digester.

The Councillors asked the clerk to send in the same letter as before out lining their concerns, any
further concerns will be lodged after a meeting which is being organised to allow all the villages in
a 12 mile radius to consider the new application.

Tree Planting
This will be discussed at the next meeting

James Easter

Nutrient neutrality which Environment Agency and DEFFA have imposed on all building of houses
in South Norfolk hope to come to agreement that means single house development could soon go
ahead with small developments to be agreed at a later date, this problem has stopped the
development of the by pass and housing in Long Stratton.

The villages clusters will be discussed by cabinet at South Norfolk.

Barry Duffin
Gave a resume of business at County with the Blofield road duelling given the go ahead as well as
the Northern distributor road round Norwich.

A.O.B.
The next meeting will be on Monday 5" September at 7.30pm

The meeting closed at 9.05pm



